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This year has left many of us feeling stunned with the 
cataclysmic events that have happened in our nation and
around the world. I can’t remember a time in recent history
when nature has taken such a toll on the human spirit. Our

thoughts are with those whose
families and friends have been
impacted by these tragedies,
and we wish them brevity in
reclaiming their lives.

It was a little under a year 
ago that the horrific Asian tsunami
struck, leaving behind death and
destruction beyond description. It
was an auspicious beginning for a

year that has been marked by earthquakes, floods, hurricanes,
and other disasters.As a result of these tragedies, there has
been an outpouring of donations and funding to support those
who have been impacted in this nation and across the world.
This generosity is inspiring because it reflects the best of the
collective human spirit and our willingness to help others.

It has been interesting to note, however, that there are
growing concerns being voiced among charitable organiza-
tions and philanthropic institutions that the unprecedented
number of appeals for crisis funding and gifts in response to
these situations could mean that donors decide to reduce
their plans to give to local causes close to home.There is a term
for this; it’s called “donor fatigue.”

I have a couple of thoughts regarding this. First of all,
there isn’t a donor anywhere that feels the level of
fatigue that a victim of one of these tragedies has
had to endure and will continue to face in the
months and years to come.We understand
this, so I think “donor fatigue” is a poor
descriptive term. Second, it has been my
experience that if a cause is worthy and it
is close to one’s heart, there is little restraint
in one’s generosity and willingness to give.

As our alumni and friends know, the
College of Education continues to raise funds
that will benefit several critical initiatives that support
our students and faculty, enrich the teaching and learning
environment, and help advance the college’s goal to be in the
top tier of prestigious education institutions. I do not believe
that we will see declines in support for the college or university
because of the out-pouring of funding following the disasters
and tragedies.

I prefer instead to approach this discussion of philanthropy
from another perspective.There is a tremendous difference
between an immediate response those affected by a disaster
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A Message from the Dean:
Before I share my thoughts in this

year-end Endeavors column, I want

to extend a message of support

and encouragement from the






